
Tournament Secretary’s Report 2025 

It was a turbulent year with the building upgrade and playing at the Long Jetty Hotel for 
six months. We were only able to play one Open Club Championship while we were 
located at the hotel. 

Thankfully we were able to play all our Club Championships, Trophy and Red Point 
events by 31 December. 

A special congratulations to all the winners, well done. 

We are continuing to have a problem with getting our members to nominate for our 
Open Club Championship events. The events have to be held over one day, in order to 
arrange an outside director. All players are more than welcome to participate in these 
events. It’s a great way to gain some experience and improve your bridge. 

Thanks very much for the directors for continually announcing all our Club 
Championship events. 

  

Norm Berger 

Tournament Secretary 

 


